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CHAIRôS REPORT 

It is always rewarding to see the refugees 

we support settle into their new lives in 

Devon, find jobs or take up higher education 

opportunities. For many it takes 

considerable time to learn English and 

negotiate the complexities of dealing with 

statutory bodies, whether itôs the Home 

Office, registering their child for a school 

place, or sorting out water bills. Whatever 

the hurdles they face, RSDós dedicated team 

of staff and volunteers are there to support.  

The drop-in services we offer continue to 

represent the core of RSDôs work as they 

have done since RSD came into being in 

2001. To these we have recently added a 

much needed level 1 immigration advice 

service, the only free service of its kind in 

the area.  

 

We are now well into the third year of our key 

project, the Vulnerable Persons Resettlement 

Scheme. Families from camps bordering Syria 

continued to arrive during the year. Working with 

Devon County Council and the Olive Tree, our 

resettlement team, both staff and volunteers, have 

played a vital role in resettling these families into 

their new lives in Devon. 

 In the pages which follow you  can read  more 

about these  services as well as our other projects 

such as the allotment, community engagement, 

the Womenôs Network and our Education and 

Employability project which has been instrumental 

in supporting refugees into further and higher 

education courses, and in preparing them for 

employment.  

RSDôs Board of Directors continues to map and 

monitor the strategic direction of the organisation. 

Special thanks go to June Marshall, Anna  



 

Roderick and Zenzi Hobogwana-Graham who 

stepped down from the board, having contributed 

much to our work over the years. At our AGM in 

October we were pleased to welcome new 

directors, Liz Oxburgh and Bernadette 

Chelvanayagam. 

As always I want to thank our wonderful 

volunteers, staff and Board of Directors for the 

unstinting commitment they have shown to the 

work of RSD. Our grateful thanks go also to the 

many individuals and community groups who 

have raised money for RSD during the year as 

well as grant funding bodies without whose 

support we would be unable to offer the various 

services to refugees and asylum seekers in 

Devon.  

Jenny Longford 

 

 


